Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

May 18, 2004

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Rod Miller, Dana Kemp, Daryl Wheeler and Roger Mangrum.

This being the annual election meeting, it was noted that a quorum of owners had been established and the 2004 annual meeting was conducted. As a result of the voting, Mr. Kemp, Mr. Ferlisi, Mr. Mangrum, Mr. Miller and Mr. Wheeler were reelected to the Board for 2004-05.  

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:20 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

Mr. Ingram of 31921 La Subida was present at the meeting to submit an architectural request form the installation of pool in his back yard area.  The Board approved the pool only at this time.  Mr. Ingram will resubmit for approval for the installation of a gazebo in the back yard area and for an addition onto his home. 

The Board conducted a hearing with Mr. & Mrs. Hrabik of 32232 Via del Sol.  The contents of that meeting are recorded in the closed session meeting minutes.

The Board reviewed letters from Mr. Uribe31911 La Subida and Mr. Simpson of 31912 La Subida.  

Landscape
The Board held discussion of the landscape maintenance specifications for the association.  The Board reviewed the set of specifications that were created by Mr. Mangrum as well as a set of specifications currently being used by Dove Canyon.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to review the documents and combine them in an effort to update the association’s set of landscape maintenance specifications.  It was agreed that the Board members would make suggested changes and submit them to Mr. Mangrum to implement.  The Board will then review the final revision for approval.

Security

A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, 2nd by Mr. Miller to approve the bid proposal from Boyd & Associates for the installation of a three camera security system. All in favor, motion carried.  Two of the cameras will be at the guard shack to record vehicles entering and exiting the community and one of the cameras will be at the pool area so that the guard can monitor the area while in the guard shack.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, 2nd by Mr. Wheeler to approve the April 2004 meeting minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve of the April 2004 financial statement.

Management Report
Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of May 2004.

Discussion was held with regard to the association’s web-site.  It was noted that the site was now up and running.  The Board will review the site to determine if any changes are needed.  Notice will be placed in the monthly newsletter informing the residents of the web-site.

Old Business
Discussion was held with regard to the proposed upgrades to the association’s entry.  Mr. Kemp suggested the Board needed to finalize their plans and establish a budget that we could then submit to the owners for review and make an official request for a special assessment if needed to complete the work.  The Board reviewed the matter and several options were considered.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to have Mr. Kemp draft a proposal letter that would be sent to the owners on the matter and requesting approval to implement a special assessment.  The Board will discuss the matter further at the June 2004 meeting.

New Business
None.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 10:10 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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